What about people’s
contacts?

Gathering contacts does not have to be a challenge on online events and you can use this as an
opportunity to engage with new people. Make sure you either have a registration form or a link
where people can share their information if they want to know more about your work, subscribe to
your newsletter, etc.

If your participants give their consent for internal sharing of their information (such as name,
email, social networks links, links to websites, etc.) you might want to consider making a book of
participants and include that information. You can prepare and design this in advance and share it
will all participants. Based on our experience of our Member meeting in 2020, this can facilitate
connection between people and socialising, especially if you will be also having designated
channels of communication or dedicated space(s) for informal interaction.
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